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May 14, 2010
Mr. Michael O. Foster CERTIFIED MAIL NUMBER:
President 7006 2150 0003 2501 3335

American Postal Workers Union
(APWU), AFL-CIO

1300 L Street, NW

Washington, DC 20005-4128

Re: IR10-24, Employees currently pending removal for first time
violations of drug and alcohol testing procedures

Dear Mike,

I am in receipt of your letter dated May 11 concerning your request dated April 8, seeking
information of those MVS employees currently pending removal for first-time violations of USPS
Drug and Alcohol Testing procedures. Your letter states that “we are requesting information,” so
your request has been assigned tracking number IR10-24.

| am advised that Angie Ferguson of my staff has spoken with you concerning this issue and you
have been informed that the requested information is not tracked in GATS. As aresult of further
discussion with her, you have indicated that you are seeking this information from any other
available source. You will be advised of the findings.

If you have further questions concerning this matter, please contact Angie Ferguson of my staff at
202-268-3663.

Sincerely,
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Z John W. Dockins

A

[ Manager
Contract Administration (APWU)
Labor Relations
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SENT CERTIFIED MAIL — RETURNED RECEIPT & VIA FAX (7007 2560 0003 2183
3120)

John Dockins, Manager

Contract Administration, Labor Relations
United States Postal Service

475 L'Enfant Plaza, S.W.

Washington, DC 20260

Dear John:

On April 8, 2010, | wrote you in reference to the agreed upon changes to the
P0O-720-95-3 Alcohol and Drug Testing of Employees with a Commercial
Driver’s License, we are again requesting information of those MVS
employees currently pending removal for first-time violations of USPS Drug

and Alcohol Testing procedures.

In previous discussions with Labor Relations Team Leader Patrick Devine of
your staff, we believe that this information is accessible through the USPS’

GAT system.

This is our second request for the above information.

Sincerely,

ichael O. Fosg/

Assistant Director

MOF:ndp//opeiut#2//afl-cio Motor Vehicle Service Division

Enclosure: April 8, 2010 letter to John Dockins
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SENT CERTIFIED MAIL — RETURNED RECEIPT & VIA FAX (7007 2560 0003 2183
2994)

John Dockins, Manager

Contract Administration, Labor Relations
United States Postal Service

475 L'Enfant Plaza, S.W.

Washington, DC 20260

Dear John:

In reference to the agreed upon changes to the PO-720-95-3 Alcohol and Drug
Testing of Employees with a Commercial Driver’s License, we are requesting
information of those MVS employees currently pending removal for first-time
violations of USPS Drug and Alcohol Testing procedures.

In previous discussions with Labor Relations Team Leader Patrick Devine of your
staff, we believe that this information is accessibie through the USPS’ GAT

system.

Sincerely,

O e

Michael O. Foster
Assistant Director

MOF:ndp//opeiu#2//afi-cio Motor Vehicle Service Division
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